Eric Leigh

2660 West 64" Ave
Denver, CO 80221
(303) 429-2111
Eleigh@quikrete.com

April 19, 2021

Dustin Czapla

Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
1313 Sherman St.

Denver, CO 80203

Office: 970-245-2699

Dear Mr. Czapla,

Monarch Mountain Minerals & Aggregates
A Quikrete Company

2660 West 64" Ave
Denver, CO 80221
0O: (303) 429-2111
F: (303) 428-9265

On 4/8/21 we received notification from the DRMS that the required annual geotechnical report
for the Lily Mines, permit M1987028, is past due. We have contacted our consultant and have
scheduled it to be completed once we have access to the minesite. We expect this to be mid-May
but is weather dependent. We will forward the report as soon as it has been completed.

Regards,

—_

Eric Leigh
Mining Advisor
Monarch Mountain Minerals and Aggregates




